
 

 Prior’s Mill C.E. Primary School 
Newsletter June 20th 2025 
Welcome to the Prior's Mill Newsletter - this is shared weekly and will contain key dates and 

information, paper copies are available at the office 20.06.25 



In This Issue 

 

This week we include: 

• Message from Mr Linsley 

• School Council 

• Sporting Stars 

• Musician of the Month 

• Digital Leaders   

• Attendance 

• Worship Theme  

• Class News 

• Key Dates 

• NEW! Picture News (We thought you might like to read 'Picture News' this is shared 

with children in a class worship every week) 



• Contact Us  

• Safeguarding  

Heads Up  -  National Sports Week in the Sunshine 

 

Sports Week  

A huge thanks to all the parents/carers/family members who were able to take the time to 

come in to school to support children with 'Sports Days' this week. The staff team have worked 

very hard to ensure pupils have had the opportunity to try a range of different sporting 

activities across the week and make sure children have had fun while keeping sun safe in 

extremely warm temperatures.   

 

School Improvement Visit from Melrose learning Trust and Durham Diocese 

Yesterday we had visitors in school from Melrose Learning Trust and Durham Diocese to assess 

the learning and progress of children as well as the quality of teaching and learning in school. 

Children in school were highly praised for their attitude and behaviour and engagement in 

teaching sessions. Both Nursery and Reception received numerous positive comments as did 

the maths teaching observed in KS1 and KS2. Staff were also praised for their ability to engage 

with pupils  and plan an engaging curriculum. We are working hard to ensure that we can be the 

best we can be. We know there are areas to develop in school and we continue to make 

progress in these areas particularly attendance where we were recognised as a local school with 

above average attendance.  Thank you for your support.  



 

National Thank a Teacher Day  

 This week it was National Thank A Teacher Day so I would like to thank the Teachers in our 

community who are also parents / family members as well as the staff in school. Teaching is a 

fantastic but challenging job at times and It was lovely to receive an anonymous note from a 

group of parents thanking staff for supporting their children in school this year.  

 

Next Year 

Planning has already started in school for next year and we are looking at class sizes and the 

placement of staff. We will still be operating a Nursery and 2x classes in R - Y6. We are currently 

looking at the classes as there is the potential that some classes will be changed to better 

provide for the needs of the children.  Transition day is week beginning  7th July for pupils in 

school. Y6 have a number of different transition days depending on their secondary school.  

 

Take a closer look at the five SunSmart steps: 

Slip on sun protective clothing. 

Slop on SPF50 (or higher) broad-spectrum, water-resistant sunscreen (children can administer 

their own). 

Slap on a broad-brimmed hat. 

Seek shade. 

Slide on some sunglasses. 

 

REMINDER:  

School Starters September 2025 - If you have a child who is eligible to start Reception in 2025 

then please get in touch as we can provide you with the contact details for the admissions 

team at Stockton Local Authority. Places for September 2025 have already been allocated but 

please get in touch if you require a place as we have limited spaces left.   

 

Additional Resourced Provision (ARP) - Communication and Interaction  



I would like to share with Parents that the school is currently in discussions with the Local 

Authority to open in September a small 10 place provision for pupils with Communication and 

Interaction needs on site. We have identified this need within school but also within the local 

area and think we can provide the support that is needed to help support families who have 

pupils with this need. Once a formalised agreement is reached we will share more detailed 

plans about how the provision will work and be an asset to the staff, children and families at 

Prior's Mill.  

 

Nursery Provision - limited spaces left 

Nursery Places Still Available – Apply Now!      

We’re excited to let you know that we still have a few nursery places available for the upcoming 

term. If you’re considering a warm, nurturing, and stimulating environment for your child to 

learn and grow, we’d love to welcome you to our nursery family. To secure your child’s place, 

please complete and return the application form as soon as possible. We look forward to 

supporting your child’s early learning journey! 

 

Breakfast Club - Early Adopter Scheme We have been selected by the DFE to be one of the pilot 

schools for the free Breakfast Club Scheme being put in place by the new Labour Government. 

This will start after the Easter Holidays and last until the end of the summer term, we are 

currently working out what the implications are and will be getting in touch with parents soon 

to gauge interest in the scheme.  The scheme will be open to all parents and it will provide free 

breakfast club provision from 8 -8:30am.  

We have had a really positive first week - thank you for your patience as we have looked at ways 

of accommodating up to an additional 30 - 40 children on a morning in breakfast club.  

The booking system is now open, If you want a space either paid or free please book on as it 

will help us understand staffing levels. We'll not be able to admit any pupils who are not 

booked in so please make use of the booking system. If you have any questions please ask the 

office.  

                                    

After School Club Number 

Please use the After School Club mobile number after 4;30pm if you wish to speak to anyone 

regarding after-school club.  



ASC: 07925871542 

 

QUICK REMINDER: KEY DATES 

• 23/6/25 - 'The Great Fire of London' production in school for KS1 

• 25/6/25 - Year 5 & 6 Athletics Finals (individual children have been notified) 

• 25/6/25 - Reception Welcome Evening 5pm (new starters) 

• 27/6/25 - Colour Run 

• 30/6/25 - Reception Visit to 'Big Sheep Little Cow' 

• 2/7/25 - Y4 Visit to Segedunum 

• 4/7/25 - Y3 Visit to Segedunum 

Billingham Show 2025 along with all the key event information.          The Billingham Show 

2025          Saturday 6th & Sunday 7th September - 10am till 4pmJohn Whitehead Park 

 

We’re thrilled to announce the return of The Billingham Show—a fantastic weekend of fun for 

the whole family! 

        Turners Funfair will be on site both days from 10am–6pm, bringing all the thrills and 

excitement. 

       Local traders will be set up in the main marquee, offering a variety of unique goods and 

handmade treasures. 

        Children’s Corner is back—and it’s bigger and better than ever! This year it’s run by 

Tummyticklers Childcare, with loads of exciting activities to keep little ones entertained. 

         Teesside Archery will return alongside the wonderful Sam, Billingham's Tesco Community 

Champion, who'll be handing out healthy snacks for the kids. 

           SUEZ is back with their giant sandpit and fun, educational information about recycling. 

          In our Civic Marquee, you’ll find local charities and community groups sharing helpful 

resources. A fantastic new addition is the Creation Station, where children can get creative 

with hands-on crafts—and there’ll be prizes up for grabs over the weekend! 



       The ever-popular Fun Dog Show returns on Sunday, proudly sponsored by our friends at 

Jollyes Stockton. Enter your dog in a variety of fun categories for a chance to win pawsome 

prizes!    

After a brilliant debut last year, Fly Ball is back and sure to wow the crowds once again!       

And new for 2025—Blackberry Donkeys! Come along to meet and pet these adorable donkeys 

and learn all about them. 

      Keep an eye on our social media for updates—we’ve got even more in store for this fun, 

free, family-friendly weekend. If the sunshine joins us, why not bring a blanket, sit back, and 

enjoy the day relaxing in the park? 

         For full show information, simply scan the QR code to visit our website.We can't wait to 

welcome you all! 



 



We are happy to support 'Local Business' in the area please get in touch if you would like to 

advertise in the newsletter.  

 



PICTURES OF THE WEEK!  

 

 

1 - Nursery Stars!  



 



School Council  

 

Mr Farrell has agreed (after some persuasion from the school council) to take part in the Great 

North Run in September and to raise funds for Guide Dogs for the Blind and our other school 

charities. We are going to be looking at showing our support by organising a summer fun run.  



 



Sporting Stars  

 



 

2 - Sports Leaders  

Musician of the Month  

 



Home Information Sheet - Aretha Franklin 

 

About: Aretha Louise Franklin was an American singer, songwriter and pianist. Referred to as 

the "Queen of Soul", Rolling Stone twice named her as the greatest singer of all time in popular 

music.  As a child, Franklin was noticed for her gospel singing at New Bethel Baptist Church in 

Detroit, Michigan, where her father C. L. Franklin was a minister. She went on to sell over 75 

million records worldwide and received 18 Grammy Awards. From her time growing up in the 

home of a prominent African-American preacher to the end of her life, Franklin was immersed 

and involved in the struggle for civil rights and women's rights.  

Genres: R&B/Soul, Gospel and Jazz 

Active from: 1954-2017 

Origin: Memphis, Tennessee, U.S.A. 



 



3 - Aretha Franklin Poster 

Digital Leaders  - Emoji 

 

 

4 - Hugo (Y3), Felicity (Y4), Luke (Y5) and Joey (Y6) are the new school Digital Leaders. 

Parent guide for this week - Emoji use  

If there are any apps or online sites that parents would like a fact sheet about then please get in 

touch and we'll try and provide one. 

Any safeguarding concerns can be relayed to: 



Mr Linsley - Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Huddart - Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 

As a parent or carer you play a key role in keeping your child safe online. Find out more about 

commonly used social media platforms at 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/social-media-guides 

 



Attendance Matters 

 

In accordance with School and Trust Policy any unauthorised absences (that are not subject to 

exceptional circumstances) will be subject to a fixed penalty notice. 

Current School Attendance is 96% this is in line with the DFE target of 96%. FANTASTIC!!!    

We strongly advise that any holiday in term time should be avoided due to the impact of lost 

learning time on children. Please be aware that leave of absence (holiday) during term time will 

not be authorised except in exceptional circumstances. It is school policy to refer any 

unauthorised absence due to holiday to the local authority who may issue a fixed penalty notice.  

This is a penalty of up to £120 per child, per parent and so can add up to a significant amount.  

The school does not receive any revenue from fines; the money is paid to the Local Authority. In 

addition, we now have a new system in school for pupils who are late. Pupils must be escorted 

to the office in the main building and a form completed by parents/carers to sign the pupils in 



and indicate the reason for the lateness. This is for our records and also to avoid pupils 

becoming distressed. 

 

LATE MARKS ALSO IMPACT NEGATIVELY ON ATTENDANCE PLEASE TRY TO BE ON TIME! 

Worship Theme  - Journeying as a Community       All different, all 

equally valued Matthew 6:28-29   

 

Find images of   a wide variety of wild flowers. Jesus spoke about the flowers he saw in the   

field around him and how we can learn something from them.  When   we see the wild flowers, 

we see and marvel at the host of beautiful colours.   We do not think to say, ‘Oh, I see no yellow, 

I see no blue or pink, they are   all the same!’ We are jubilant because they are all so beautifully 

different,   reminding us of our own uniqueness and ability to bring a smile to the face   of those 

who love us. We celebrate differences in nature.  

I  wonder if we do that for people too? I wonder how you celebrate difference?  



Imagine   a conversation between the flowers in your pictures. The poppy might say to   the rose, 

“Do your thorns prickle you?”. The rose might ask the dandelion,   “How do you do that thing 

with all the fluff?” The dandelion might enquire   with the poppy, “How do you feel about your 

red petals representing something   so sad?” etc This conversation would be about 

acknowledging difference and   wanting to learn about it, from it and to celebrate it together. 

When we   celebrate our differences as humans, we are showing how much we care about   

each other and how important it is to communicate with each other. Saying we   cannot see 

difference would be like saying we can’t see all the beautiful   flowers. The whole meadow is 

made all the more beautiful by the variety. 

Dear God, help us to   remember that we are as different as the wild flowers in the fields. Even 

so,   we belong together and we need each other but we are not all the same. Thank   you for 

diversity in our school community, like a field of wildflowers making   the landscape beautiful. 

Amen. 

 



Class News  

 

Wake-up / Shake up from Nursery as part of Sports Week!  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



Children taking part in Bring your wheels to Nursery as part of Sports week! 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Key Dates  

 

QUICK REMINDER: KEY DATES 

• 23/6/25 - 'The Great Fire of London' production in school for KS1 

• 25/6/25 - Year 5 & 6 Athletics Finals (individual children have been notified) 

• 25/6/25 - Reception Welcome Evening 5pm (new starters) 

• 27/6/25 - Colour Run 

• 30/6/25 - Reception Visit to 'Big Sheep Little Cow' 

• 2/7/25 - Y4 Visit to Segedunum 

• 4/7/25 - Y3 Visit to Segedunum 



Picture News  

 

Zoos - Picture News Worship - 9th June 

 

What’s happening  

in the news this week? 

 



 

 

 

© Picture News 2025 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Collective 

Worship  



 

 

 

Bible Link: Proverbs 27:23 



Christian Value: Compassion 

Theme: From Trunks to Tentacles 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

© Picture News 2025 

 



Contact Us  

 

If you would like to contact us about anything in the newsletter or need an additional 

conversation then please don't hesitate to catch me outside on the yard or through making an 

appointment at the office. 

Clifton Avenue, Billingham. Stockton-on-Tees, TS22 5BX 

Tel: 01642 650 426 

Email: office@priorsmill.org.uk 

Visit us on the web at  https://priorsmill.org.uk/ 1 

Safeguarding 

The school safeguarding policy is on the website and a paper version can also be requested 

from the office. Safeguarding is at the heart of all we do at Prior's Mill CE Primary School. 

Designated Safeguarding Lead - Mr Linsley  

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead - Miss Huddart  

 
1https://priorsmill.org.uk/ 



EMERGENCY HELP DURING THE WEEKEND / HOLIDAYS 

During the  weekend / holidays, whilst your children are playing outside with friends, we would 

recommend that your child knows where to go to for help if they need it. This might be a 

grandparent or family friend, as well as at home. It is important that your child knows how to 

call the emergency services for help. 

We have been advised that you talk to your child about risk-taking behaviour and the potential 

consequences of any decisions that they make whilst away from home. Give your children the 

confidence to say “no” to taking part in any risky or anti-social behaviour with their peers. 

Of course, we want the children to enjoy the weekend and part of that is becoming more 

independent from parents; however, we want all our children to return to school fit, well and 

safe after the weekend. 

TEWV Crisis team (CAMHS & Adults) has now changed. 

There is a new system and people must call 111- option 2 - this is the 111 Mental Health line 

& call handlers will transfer to the local crisis team appropriately. 

 

The Children’s Hub is the first point of contact for anyone who has a concern about the 

welfare or safety of a child or young person. 

The Children's Hub 

Stockton: 01642 130080 

childrenshub@hartlepool.gov.uk2     

  

Crisis support line 

If someone you know, is experiencing a mental health crisis call NHS 111 and select the mental 

health option. 

  

Billingham & Stockton Borough Foodbank 

4-6 West Precinct 

Billingham Town Centre 

 
2mailto:childrenshub@hartlepool.gov.uk 



Billingham TS23 2NH 

07583 575522 

https://billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk  

info@billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk3 

  

If you have any welfare or safeguarding concerns relating to a child in school during term time, 

please do not hesitate to contact – 

Mrs ALLISON HANSON  

PUPIL WELFARE & SAFEGUARDING OFFICER  

Prior’s Mill C/E Primary School  

Billingham TS225BX  

01642 650426  

office@priorsmill.org.uk 

School Vision 

As an inclusive Church of England primary school, we welcome children and families of all faiths 

and none to be part of our school family which has a distinctly Christian character and ethos.  At 

Prior’s Mill, we encourage everyone to discover, flourish and grow in their talents, nurturing 

their God given gifts and potential. We work with passion to foster a love of learning, a love of 

community and personal resilience. Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we are a school where 

kindness, forgiveness, respect and honesty underpin our words and actions. 

Biblical Narrative - The Parable of The Mustard Seed – Mark 4:30-32 (NIV) 

“What shall we say the kingdom of God is like, or what parable shall we use to describe it? It is 

like a mustard seed, which is the smallest of all seeds on earth. Yet when planted, it grows and 

becomes the largest of all garden plants, with such big branches that the birds can perch in its 

shade.”   School Values 

We give our best - We are kind - We are honest - We are respectful - We forgive 

 
3mailto:info@billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk 


